
OFFICE OF SPECIAL OPERATIONS 
JAIL DIVISION

NOTICE
18.2.2 "

November 27, 2012

TO: All Jail Division Personnel

FROM: Commanding Officer, Jail Division

SUBJECT: ACCEPTANCE OF BAIL FOR ARRESTEES WITH AN IMMIGRATION
DETAINER

As a reminder jail personnel will accept bail on an open charge for individuals subject to an 
Immigration Detainer - Notice of Action (IDNA) issued by the Department of Homeland 
Security, Immigration and Customs Enforcement (ICE). Individuals with an IDNA who post 
bail will continue to be held in custody for the IDNA for an additional 48-hours after bail or 
bond has been posted, excluding weekends and holidays. If ICE has not picked up the arrestee 
within the allotted 48-hours, the arrestee shall be released from custody. Personnel are not to 
hold arrestees on an IDNA beyond the 48-hours.

The Decentralized Automated Booking Information System (DABIS) will continue to be 
updated to indicate “no bail” to reflect the existence of the IDNA Hold. Persons requesting to 
post bail shall be advised that an arrestee with a Hold, will not be eligible for release if ICE picks 
up the arrestee, or for 48-hours, excluding weekends and holidays, after the bail or bond has been 
accepted. After.bail/bond has been posted, ICE shall be notified the arrestee has posted bail on 
the open charge and will be released in 48-hours if the arrestee is not picked up before then. The 
employee accepting bail will update the “additional charges” section in DABIS to indicate the 
date and time the individual will be available for release and update the Bailed Out/ICE Due Out 
List.

Should ICE not pick up the arrestee, the arrestee is to be released (since bail or bond has been 
posted). Arrestees that have been bailed or bonded out but still have the IDNA pending, shall 
not be placed on LASD court transportation bus. After ICE has picked up the arrestee, DABIS 
shall be updated indicating the arrestee was released to ICE. If the 48-hours period expires and 
ICE does not pick up the arrestee, the arrestee is to be released on their bail/bond and DABIS is 
to be updated indicating that the arrestee was released on bail/bond. If you have any questions 
regarding this Notice, please feel free to contact me, at (213) 356-3450.

DAVID A. LINDSAY, Captain 
Commanding Officer 
Jail Division

Chief of Staff
Office of the Chief of Police




